
Príomh Fheidhmeannach, Stáisiún Uí Chonghaile, Baile Átha Cliath 1, D01 V6V6 

Chief Executive,  Connolly Station, Dublin 1, D01 V6V6 

T 01 703 2454   E Info@irishrail.ie  W www.irishrail.ie 

Cathaoirleach Chairman - F Allen, Stiúrthóirí Directors: S Byrne, C Griffiths (UK), D Guinan, V Little, M McGreevy (UK), Dr. P Mulholland,  
S Roarty T Wynne;         Príomh Fheidhmeannach Chief Executive: J Meade  
Iarnród Éireann – Irish Rail, cuideachta ghníomhaíochta ainmnithe, faoi theorainn scaireanna, cláraithe in Éirinn ag Stáisiún Uí 
Chonghaile, Baile Átha Cliath 1, Ur. 119571   Ur. CBL: IE 4812851 O 

Iarnród Éireann – Irish Rail, a designated activity company, limited by shares, registered in Ireland at Connolly Station, Dublin 1,  
No. 119571  VAT No. IE 4812851 O 
 

19th September 2019 

 

 

 

Email:  

 

Re: Response - FOI request IE_FOI_296 

 

Dear , 

 

I refer to your request dated 11th September 2019 made under the Freedom of Information Act 2014, which was received 

by my office on that date, for records held by Iarnród Éireann. 

 

Request: 

All correspondence between Irish Rail and the Department of Transport regarding overcrowding on trains since 1 June 

2019. 

 

Response:  

I, Heidi Reardon, have now made a final decision to grant your request.  

You have sought access to the records as listed above and I consider this an appropriate form of access in this case. 

 

There is no correspondence between Irish Rail and the Department of Transport regarding overcrowding on 

trains since 1 June 2019. 

 

Rights of appeal 

In the event that you are not happy with this decision you can make an appeal in relation to this matter, you can do so by 

writing to the FOI Unit, Corporate Communications, Iarnród Éireann Irish Rail, Connolly Station, Amiens St, Dublin 1 or by 

e-mail to foi@irishrail.ie.  You should make your appeal within 4 weeks (20 working days) from the date of this 

notification, where a day is defined as a working day excluding, the weekend and public holidays, however, the making of 

a late appeal may be permitted in appropriate circumstances.  

The appeal will involve a complete reconsideration of the matter by a more senior member of the staff of this body. 

 

Should you have any questions or concerns regarding the above, please contact the FOI Officer on 01 7034293. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Ms. Heidi Reardon 

Decision Maker 

mailto:Info@irishrail.ie



